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Weatherization Program Bulletin 24-2  

Effective Date: August 13,2024 
 
 
Subject:  State Historic Preservation Office (SHPO) Historical Review of Manufactured Homes 
 
Purpose:  Clarification of the SHPO historical review requirements for manufactured homes eligible for 
Weatherization services through the Nebraska Weatherization Assistance Program (NeWAP). 
 
Scope:  The provisions of this WPB apply to all NeWAP Sub-grantees that receive financial assistance 
through the Nebraska Department of Environment and Energy (NDEE) under the Department of Energy's 
(DOE) Weatherization Assistance Program.  
 
Procedures:  As indicated in the "Effective Date" of this WPB, NeWAP Sub-grantees are required to submit all 
mobile homes, greater than 50-years old, to the Nebraska SHPO for Historical Review through the current 
NeWAP procedures.  As per the SHPO there are currently no manufactured homes on Nebraska’s historical 
designation list(s), but this is an issue that has been experienced in other states and submitting these homes will 
allow their agency to ensure there is no “park” or “tribal” designations associated with the home.  
 

Sub-grantees with questions regarding this guidance can contact the NDEE Grants Section Supervisor 

Katie Svoboda 402-471-3347 or ndee.weatherization@nebraska.gov 
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